EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 12th February 2024
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
In the absence of The Chair (who had yet to dial in), Ian Seymour opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
Julie Hobson (Chair), John Blain (Vice-Chair), Ian Webster (Treasurer), Robbie Daniels, Barry Hancox, Tom Hughes, Dave Kelly,  Paul Murphy,  Michael Owen, Tony Rimmer, 

Ian Seymour.
Apologies were received from:
Keith Seymour (Secretary), Phil Parker, Martin Williams.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Paul Murphy proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Barry Hancox.

	  3
	Review of Action Plan

i) The draw for the attendees had been undertaken by Keith Seymour and Julie Hobson and all successful members had been notified. There is one large group of 16 (including 2 Exec Committee members). Dave Kelly confirmed that he had arranged breakfast at the Bramley Moore Pub. Ian Seymour asked that he ensure they were advised of a 9.15 start.

ii) Michael Owen spoke about arranging a forum and it was decided the most suitable date was Monday 11th March as we would already have the Peoples Club for our usual monthly meeting. It was agreed a start time of 7.30pm.

It was suggested we invite Kevin Thelwell and also the data analyst, Michael Gittens.

Michael Owen suggested that even if they were unable to attend then the forum should still go ahead as there was much to discuss (Points deduction, PSR, 777 Partners, BMD seating plans for fans).

Michael Owen confirmed he was happy to arrange.
iii) There was no further discussion regarding holding an Association dinner.

	  4
	Chair’s Report

Julie Hobson confirmed that she had again spoken to Richard Kenyon regarding holding an AGM and was advised that it is still to be discussed by the Board.

She also confirmed that the 2 seats in the Directors Box that we allocate to our members by way of an annual draw at our AGM will be changed for ones with a better view.
Julie Hobson also advised that the Ena Jones Trophy, awarded to the Young Player of the Year, was in the possession of Richarlison and had been located in Brazil. She confirmed that the Club will support funding a replacement main trophy. The EFCSA committee will also provide a smaller version each year for the recipient to keep so that we don’t have a potential repeat of the main trophy having a holiday in Brazil. 


	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster advised that the balance on the account was £12,460 with no outstanding payments to make.

	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Although the Secretary was absent, Ian Seymour reported that the membership stood at a very healthy 179.

	7
	Any Other Business

· Julie Hobson is unable to attend our Quarterly meeting with the club on 13th March but will prep for the meeting in advance.
· Dave Kelly advised that the BBC are filming for a documentary on Monday 19th February, prior to the match v C Palace regarding to foodbank collections.
· Michael Owen raised the issue of the pending takeover of the club by 777 Partners and his concerns regarding some of the negative stories surrounding their business activities. Significant and lengthy debate followed with a variety of views being expressed. Although no decisions or actions were agreed it was generally thought that it would be unwise for the Association to make any public statement in advance of the outcome of the Premier League ownership decision.  


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.35pm

